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										Summer 2024Welcome back Phoenix! We hope that you’ve had a lovely Easter holiday and that everyone is well rested and ready for a busy term filled with fun and learning. 
Our new topic is all about World War ||, we have eagerly been awaiting this topic all year and can’t wait to get stuck in. 
As you know, Year 6 will sit their SATs between Monday 13th May and Thursday 16th May. We ask that you support your child through this by ensuring that they go to bed early and come into school on time. Following on from our SATs, we will continue our learning as well as begin our transition work to prepare for High School. We will keep you updated with transitions dates and dates of our leavers’ assembly. 

We would like to take this opportunity to express how much we have enjoyed working with your child this year; it has been a privilege to watch them flourish and prepare them for the next step in their academic journey.  
	Miss Ward, Mrs Jones, Mr Hartigan and Mrs Carter. 

Topic
Geography – Why Britain wasn’t invaded.
History – The Battle of Britain.
Art – Drawing: Make my voice heard.
DT – Digital world: Navigating the digital world.
Science – Electricity and The Changing World.
Maths 
We will be continuing to use the Red Rose Maths Mastery scheme of work in Year 6. Our first unit of work will be ratio and proportion and we will be revisiting and revising previous units in preparation for our SATs. Following this, we have a very exciting applied maths unit coming up which involves lots of problem-solving, trial and error and focuses on real-world maths problems. 
English 
Throughout our units of writing, we will focus on different sentence structures, consistent and correct use of punctuation and how to organise and manipulate our writing to create particular effects and engage our reader. This half-term, we will be using a silent film, called The Piano, to create flashback stories. We will also continue to explore new texts through our reading lessons. 
Reading books and records need to be in school every day and will be checked on a Friday. 
Values – We will be continuing to look for children who demonstrate our school values. As Year 6, we are the role models in the school and have to set a good example to the younger children; all adults within the school will be looking for Year 6 role models as we start to consider our end of year awards. 

PSHE – We will be looking at Growing and Changing in PSHE this term, this will include human reproduction and birth. We will be working transition to high school lessons into this as well. 
P.E – Our P.E sessions will continue to be on a Wednesday and Thursday. This half-term we will be doing a Dance Through the Ages unit and tennis. 
As part of our transition work, we will be asking children to come in their uniform and bring their P.E kit with them to change into. 

OPAL – Children are allowed on the field during lunch time, it does get muddy during the wet weather so please ensure your child has wellies and a change of clothes in school.
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